
 

 

 

  

Wednesday 8 January 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

A “Happy New Year” to you all. 

Thank you for your understanding over the school closure on Monday 6 January. We are hoping that we do 

not have a repeat occurrence. Communication was very challenging as we were unable to access any 

systems, including the phones. 

Please find below two statements which I have been asked to share with you. 

Mr David Lee 

After 14 years as Deputy Head teacher and Head teacher at Victoria Junior School, Mr Lee has decided to 
leave the school at the end of the autumn term 2024. 

Mr Lee wishes the staff and pupils of Victoria Junior School the very best for the future. 

The Governing Board wishes Mr Lee well in his future endeavours. 

Mrs Sabina Wolczynski 

After 17 years at Victoria Junior School, Ms Wolczynski has made the difficult decision to leave the school 
at the end of the autumn term 2024. 

Ms Wolczynski has been at Victoria Junior since becoming a qualified teacher in 2007 and has been a 
valued member of the school’s staff team. 

The Governing Board wishes Ms Wolczynski well for the future. 

I know you will join the staff and I in thanking both Mr Lee and Mrs Wolczynski for the many years they 

were supporting the pupils and families of Victoria Junior School and wish them every success in the future. 

Yours sincerely. 

Maggie Nowak 

Interim Head teacher of Victoria Junior School and  

Head teacher of Cardinal Road Infant and Nursery School 


